

## **Secretary's Report**

President Tyler Brown called the meeting to order at 7:31 PM. VP Justin Gebes attempted to read the minutes from the August meeting and they were accepted.

### **VP/CD Report**

According to the members that were able to go to the Don Neil Memorial, there was a good turn out with a couple of our own members placing. Don Dickie received 1st place in the ARF category and Rich Keunning received 2<sup>nd</sup> place in the Scale Civilian category. Good Job, Guys!!! Leonard Akert reported that Dan Schmidt from Hobbytown USA would like to sponsor the Indoor Fun Fly's at the Calvert Rec. Center this upcoming winter. Leonard also stated that we more than broke even after everything was said and done after the previous indoor flying season. So get your foamies up and going because we will be starting indoor flying pretty soon. Leonard's 56<sup>th</sup> Fun fly was scheduled for Sept. 22<sup>nd</sup>.

Motion accepted.

#### Treasurer's Report

Treasurer Mike said that after all the bills and the sprinkler guy was paid, we have to dip into the savings to operate for the rest of the year.

#### **Safety Officer's Report**

S.O. Brad stated that we need to be more vigilant about not taxiing in the pits either going out or coming back in. It was brought

up that we might need to touch-up the boundary line differentiating the pits from the taxiway. Also, your engine or motor needs to be cut before said boundary line is crossed when coming back into the pits.

#### **Old Business**

We voted to keep the old logo for the new club apparel. We will also need to take orders for the new stuff pretty quick. I will try to have something lined up to take orders.

#### **New Business**

Wilson Hardy has donated a 40" TV, DVD player and stand to the club that he rescued from UNL. Motion accepted to accept the TV.

Ric Feldman brought up the point that a lot of people come out on Tuesday night training night and have to go home disappointed because no one running the training session, therefore he has volunteered to help with training the new members. It was also brought up that the club trainers are in disrepair and none of the trainer radios are compatible with the new systems that are out there today. His contact info will be added to the website and the newsletter.

Justin Gebes and Jerry Robinson volunteered to get one of the trainers up and running. Good news, as of Sept 8<sup>th</sup> we have one trainer in working order. I still need to get the buddy box set up on it but it flies great and the engine runs pretty smooth.

Pres. Tyler Brown wants to have a fun fly for friends and family and to grill out and just have some good old fun.

### **New Members**

We have one new member this month. Stan Yates has joined us. He is a friend of Tom Hefley's and is a new R/C pilot. Welcome Stan!!!

## **Models of the Month**

No models of the month. No 50/50. Meeting adjourned at 8:17 pm. Lincoln Sky Knights PO Box 83605 Lincoln, NE 68501-3605

# Tim O'Brien, Editor timobrien1@gmail.com

http://www.lincolnskyknights.org



## For information on the web about local events and activities

http://metrorcflying.com/

WHO TO CALL FOR HELP!

 Rich Kuenning
 464-3256

 Ron Vogel
 466-0031

 Bill Davis
 475-2305

 Wilson Hardy
 890-3161

 Dennis Osburn
 470-0271

 Mike Yearley
 475-1609

 Leonard Akert
 489-6277

 rakert@neb.rr.com

Ric Feldman

402-613-3089 ricfeldman@microlnk.com

Nick Wheatley eve6w@hotmail.com

#### **UPCOMING EVENTS**

2012 LSK Officers

President: Tyler Brown 617-0444 tylerzx9r@yahoo.com

VP/CD: Justin Gebes 419-9590 gebesjustin@yahoo.com

Treasurer: Mike Yearly 476-1609 firstchair2@msn.com

Secretary: John Willman
JWILLMAN1@neb.rr.com

Safety Officer: Brad Pankoke 797-8710 bradpankoke@hotmail.com

#### **Executive Committee:**

Don Svoboda Tim O'Brien Gary Dunkel

Webmaster: Aaron Clark 770-9251 aaron@gonines.com

PLEASE REMEMBER!! IF YOU ARE THE LAST PERSON AT THE FIELD IN THE EVENING, PLEASE BE SURE THAT THE CLUBHOUSE AND THE GATE ARE LOCKED!!!!

Tuesday night flying will run from May thru September. Guests can receive introductory flights from our members.

Meetings are the first Friday of every month except December at the LSK field at 7:30 PM

**INSIDE THIS ISSUE**